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PRESS RELEASE

Overseas Mobility (Facilitation & Welfare) Bill 2025

The Ministry of External Affairs, Government of India, proposes to introduce the
Overseas Mobility (Facilitation and Welfare) Bill, 2025 in the Parliament that will replace
the existing Emigration Act 1983.

The proposed Bill envisages comprehensive emigration management, institutes
regulatory mechanisms by developing a regime for safe and orderly migration governing
overseas employment of Indian nationals and establishes a framework which creates
policies and schemes for Incentivizing policy actions for protection and promotion of
welfare of emigrants. The salient features of the proposed bill are as follows:-

(i) It proposes to establish an Overseas Mobility and Welfare Council that aims to
provide greater convergence between Ministries with respect to policy management.

(i) The Bill seeks to strike a balance between promoting opportunities abroad and
establishing a regulatory framework for protection ans welfare of vulnerable categories.

()  The Bill creates a mechanism to oversee administration and implementation of
International agreements on migration and mobility.

(iv) It creates robust data driven policy management based on labour studies and
coordinated actions with different Ministries and Departments.

The draft Overseas Mobility (Facilitation and Welfare) Bill 2025 can be accessed
through the following link:-

https://www.mea.gov.in/overseasmobilimbiII2025.hj[m

Any comments/suggestions on any aspects of the draft Bill may be sent to this
Mission by 05" November 2025 by e-mail to the following addresses:-

hoc.pmoresby@mea.gov.in

attcons.pmores by@mea.gov.in
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